
 
 

To: City Council Members 
Ed Lavallee, City Manager 
David Persson, City Attorney 
Lori Stelzer, City Clerk  

 

From: Jeff Shrum, Development Services Director 
 

Date: June 6, 2017 
 

Re: Addendum Memo: Planning Commission Transmittal to City Council: City of Venice 2017-2027 
Comprehensive Plan   

 
 

 
As part of the transmittal package I have been working with our consultant Kimley-Horn & Associates to 
provide an informational matrix for use by the state planning agency (Department of Economic 
Opportunity DEO) and other state agencies in their review of our comprehensive plan submittal.  The 
purpose of this supplemental review tool (matrix) is to help the state reviewing agencies understand 
which specific sections of the City’s proposed comprehensive plan satisfy which state law requirement.  
Unfortunately, the nature of all of the information needed on this table results in a format that is in a very 
large print size (page sheet sizes of 24x36 inches) making hard copies very difficult to be produced.  I am 
requesting the matrix in the agenda packet be included as part of the overall transmittal package to DEO 
as a supplemental review tool.   
 
 
Cc:  Comprehensive Plan Update File  
Attachments:  DEO Review Matrix 
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